
Mr. Jeff Flerruniken 
Iowa State University 
Dept . of Anthropology 
10J Eas t Hall 
Ames , Iowa 50010 

Dear Jeff: 

Route 1, B:>x 110 
Ki mberly, Idaho 8JJ41 

Augustt 20 , 1973 

It was good to talk with you on the phone and learn of your 
continued int eres t in lithic experiments . Keep up the good work 
as you have special talent which needs exploiting i n the profes­
sion. Is jphe scienc of l ithi c archaeolog;w advances there wi l l 
be innumerable frontiers which will demand explanat ion and under­
standing and your approach wi l l make thi s poss ible. 

Jeff , due to unforseen circumstances - such as a business 
trip to Seatt l e and a crowded schedul e - r will not attend the 
meetings in Chicago and will not be abl e to come to Ames . Also , 
I have never received a repl y from rdes and looki ng over his 
schedule while in the U.S. woul d say that h , too , could not make 
it. I look forward to a visi t with Brancois here in Ki mberly but 
as yet do not know when he pl ans t o arrive i n Idaho . Please accept 
my apology for the whoch I h ve caused you and your department i n 
arranging for funds and making plans for our visit. 

I had hoped t o see you at the Hudson-Meng site but r ealized 
you, too, had a· heavy schedul e. I t was nice to see Larry Aggenbroad 
again and also the chance to visit with Marie , Vance and Dick. It 
is an interes ting bison jump site with associated artifacts and my 
timing was good for t he s t udents uncovered t wo finel y worked pro­
jectiles in association with bone whi l e I was th re. 

Also thanks for your comments on the f i el d school. Also had a 
nicer por t from Are but have heard nothing from the other students. 

Saturday I had a nice vi sit with Dr . url Swanson and njoyed 
hearing of his year in London and tfour of the continent . He i s 
very o tomistic about the fu t ure pr ograms i n th depart ment and we 
think things will be even better now. 

Again , I am sorry we can ' t corrie to Iowa State and hope we can 
get t oget her sometime in the near future. Keep up the good work and 
much success in Florida. Keep in touch. 

With bes t wishes , 

Don E. Crabtree 

(\ 
(1) 
C 

.c:. 
• 

0 


